
 
 
RULES REPORT—2021 
 
This report will be very short.  Linda Tamblyn of Castlegar recently announced that the 
Zone Championships for 2021 will again be cancelled because of the Covid restrictions.  
We were really hoping that our zone would happen this spring.  Castlegar is willing to 
host our Zone in 2022.   
Last year Loretta and I were slated to referee at several events which were eventually 
rescheduled but at different locales and we were not needed.  This year we are 
tentatively scheduled to referee at the Senior Men’s Provincial to be held at Bootleg Gap 
in Kimberley in August—don’t know if it will go ahead or not. 
Hopefully your ladies are following the “new” rules which came effective in 2019.  Also 
with the “new” handicapping system effective 2020, it’s important that all golfers keep 
entering their scores on the Golf Canada website so that they have an accurate and up-
to-date handicap. 
Loretta’s and my terms with Rules expire in Spring of 2022.  We will not be running for 
these positions again.  I would encourage anyone interested in getting involved with 
these positions to contact me or Loretta soon to find out what’s involved and mentor you 
along the way.  The main part of the positions is the refereeing at the Zone.  Because you 
will be out on the Course during the zone, you won’t be able to play in the zone 
championships.  Loretta and I will be actively seeking two people- one to take on Rules 
Chair and one to take the role of Assistant Rules Chair.  We would work with you at the 
2022 Zone Championships in Castlegar.  The zone will cover your mileage, 
accommodation, and meals so you won’t be out of pocket.  
We have both enjoyed our many years of volunteering in these positions but the time has 
come to step aside. 
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